A special meeting was held by the Board of Election Supervisors at the office at 103 S. Potomac St., Dec. 15, 1961 at 10 A.M.

The following members of the Board were present:

Mr. R. A. McCauley, Pres. Mr. Brewer L. Stouffer Mr. J. G. Hellane

Mỹ. Sweeney, Attorney to the Board, advised that according to law we must furnish lists at ½ for each registered voter of Washington County. The Board requested our Attorney to write to Democrat National Committee in regards to same. See letter attached.

The meeting was then adjourned.

J. S. Clafekic Clork

William F. Logue, Esq. Democratic National Committee Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Logue:

Your letter of November 28, 1961 was received by the Board of Supervisors of Election for Washington County, Maryland.

We dan furnish a Carbon Copy List of Registered Voters at one-half cent a name. One-third deposit on application for a List of approximately 40,000 registered voters as of this date and the balance on delivery of the List.

We would appreciate an early reply because it takes some time to make up the List.

Very truly yours,

Richard H. Sweeney Attorney for Board of Supervisors of Election for Washington County, Maryland.

RHS 1 mb